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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Mark Chan, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Officer)

	Date:
	13 December 2020

	Re:
	27-29 Winchester Road London NW3 3NR

	Proposal:
	Installation of 4x A/C condenser units to the rear elevation and associated air vent grills.

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2020/4441/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The site building is located in a parade of shops at ground floor level with flats above. To the rear is a grassed open space. At the rear of the building, the ground floor has been extended to step out from the building line, providing line of sight screening from the proposed plant location to the windows above.
The most affected noise sensitive receivers are expected to be the window of the flat directly above.

It is proposed for installation of 1No. Fujitsu ARYG45LETL and 3No. Fujitsu ARYG36LETL condensers at ground level at the rear of the building.

Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014.

The cumulative noise emission levels from the proposed plant have been assessed in the submitted report and found to be compliant with the plant noise emission limits, with necessary mitigation measures specified and therefore acceptable in environmental health terms.
The report correctly suggest that all plant and ductwork should be fitted with anti-vibration mounts in accordance with the manufacturer guidelines.
Suggested conditions:

The external noise level emitted from plant, machinery or equipment at the development hereby approved shall be lower than the typical background noise level by at least 10dBA, by 15dBA where the source is tonal, as assessed according to BS4142:2014 at the nearest and/or most affected noise sensitive premises, with all machinery operating together at maximum capacity.

Reason: To safeguard the amenities of neighbouring noise sensitive receptors in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017.

Prior to use, machinery, plant or equipment and ducting at the development shall be mounted with proprietary anti-vibration isolators and fan motors shall be vibration isolated from the casing and adequately silenced and maintained as such.

Reason: To safeguard the amenities of the adjoining premises and the area generally in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden
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